	[image: image1.png]




	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 307-A             

Committee:
Consumer Affairs



	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the City of New York, in relation to home improvement contractors.

	Sponsors:
Council Members Dilan, Reed, The Speaker (Council Member Miller), Clarke, Fidler, Gerson, Koppell, Lopez, McMahon, Nelson, Quinn, Weprin, Gentile, Jackson and Liu. 



	Summary of Legislation: The proposed local law would prohibit home improvement contractors from acting as an agent for any owner, finance or mortgage company to arrange for or to obtain an extension of credit which is used to pay for an owner’s obligations under a home improvement contract unless the instrument evidencing such owner’s indebtedness complies with subdivision b of section 433.2 of title sixteen of the code of federal regulations, such contractors would also be required to comply with the consumer disclosure provision of section 771-a of the general business law. 

Additionally, the proposed law would also prohibit home improvement contractors from acting as an agent for, advertising, promoting or arranging the services of a lender or its affiliate to secure a home or home improvement loan for an owner in connection with any home repair or home improvement contract. 

Finally, the proposed law would prohibit home improvement contractors from receiving payment from the proceeds of a home improvement loan, except by an instrument payable only to the borrower or at the election of the borrower, through a third-party escrow agent in accordance with the terms of a written agreement signed by the borrower, the lender and the contractor prior to disbursement. 

 

	Effective Date: This local law shall take ninety days after its enactment. 



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2006



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY06

FY Succeeding

Effective FY07

Full Fiscal

Impact FY07

Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There would no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.



	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable



	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division 

                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:     Veronica McNeil, Legislative Financial Analyst

                                                Latonia McKinney, Assistant Director



	FIS History:

            Previously considered by Committee on May 3, 2005.

                                                To be considered by the Committee on June 21, 2005.

	Date Submitted to Council:  April 1, 2004


